



## Muirhead, Birkhill and Liff Community Council

Approved Minute of meeting 7 July 2016 held at 7.00pm in the Millennium Hall, Birkhill

**1 Attendance:** Alison French, Doug Neilson, Stuart Phillips, Vince Taylor, Colin Hunter, Ken Johnston, Ruth Scanlan, Cllr Fotheringham, Cllr Hands and 4 members of the public.

**2 Apologies:** Helen Haut and Ciaran Haut,

**3 Minutes of Previous Meeting:** Proposed by Stuart Phillips seconded by Alison French.

**4 Dronley Avenue:** Two residents of Dronley Avenue attended the meeting regarding a large pot hole on the road. Photographs of the pot hole were submitted and after discussion Sheila agreed to look into the matter on behalf of the residents. ACTION - Cllr Hands.

**Police Matters:** No report.

### 5 Matters Arising:

a) **Henderson Park:** Grass has been cut again and Colin had discussed the issue with local residents. Alison to meet Elaine after the holidays. Colin raise the issue of goal posts and following discussion it was agreed that goal posts for the park be purchased. Ongoing. ACTION - Alison & Colin.

b) **Osprey Road:** Report from Scottish Water stating new pumps at the pumping station had been installed and the sewer survey will commence on 14th July. In addition Scottish Water are continuing to look into the resolution of infiltration of water into the foul network. Ongoing. ACTION - Doug.

c) **Woodlands Rd:** Correspondence had been received from Sidlaw Path Network regarding the barrier across Woodlands Road and the lack of an adequate path around it. Cllr Fotheringham to arrange a meeting with representatives of Angus Council, SPN and CC. ACTION - Cllr Fotheringham.

d) **Fire hydrants at Piperdam:** No report at meeting - but information has been received that SFRS has written to the site owner and is working with relevant bodies to ensure that the site is compliant with their duties as a Fire & Rescue service. ACTION - Cllr Fotheringham and Doug.

f) **Clinkerheel Park:** No update; Sheila agreed to follow up. ACTION - Cllr Hands.

g) **Defibrillator:** Ken asked if the CC were progressing an application for a defibrillator and after discussion it was agreed that the CC await the outcome of the application by the Bowling Club.

**6 Correspondence:** All identified with \* have been circulated to Community Councillors.

a) Resident requested vegetation over-hanging walkway on Osprey Road be cut back - notified Accessline and resident.

b) Get on Board Campaign\*

c) What's New x 5\*

d) Scottish Heritage Awards\*

e) Note of Community Planning meeting regarding School Provision\*

f) Community Resilience\*

g) Lifeline Project Courses\*

h) Strategic Police Consultation\*

- i) Public Incident - Isle of Harris\*
- j) Community Choice Fund correction\*
- k) Submission of Strategic Development Plan\*
- l) Resident regarding Traffic Speed in Fowlis Village\*
- m) Sidlaw Path Network regarding barriers at Piperdam - agreed to letter of support and reply.
- n) Colin - Re A923 walkway and new passing places on Fowlis to Muirloch Road - for information
- o) Chris Boyle and Colin - Re Courier article and local Bus Services - for information
- p) Manifesto for Scottish Rural Parliament received 16th June deadline was 17th June - no action.
- q) Licence application for Grewar's Farm Shop, Dronley Farm - Angus Licensing Board - no action.
- r) Access Panel Award discussed no nominees.

**7 Finance:** Colin reported that the accounts had been audited and would be submitted at our AGM in September.

**8 Planning:** Stuart reported no planning applications this month.

**9 Web site / Social Media:** All up to date with 408 'Likes' - no action.

#### **11 AOCB:**

- a) Ken asked a question regarding the Care staff located in the Millennium Hall and the future of care provision within the area. There was considerable discussion on the subject and it was agreed that until there was evidence of a particular problem then the provision of care in the area continued to be monitored.

**Should anyone have an issue with care services provided in the area then they should contact Angus Councillors Sheila hands or Craig Fotheringham in the first instance.**

- b) Stuart raised the issue of the bus hitting a lamp standard on Dronley Road. After discussion regarding buses turning, road markings and parking Craig agreed to look into the matter. ACTION Cllr Fotheringham
- c) Colin raised the issue of the Scottish Heritage Awards and suggested Liff Village

Next meeting and AGM **Thursday 1st September, 2016 at 7.00pm in the Millennium Hall, Birkhill.**

Meeting closed at 9.00pm.